Received by email 11th November 2009

To: Matt Brunt

From: Graham Jellet

Subject: APPLRG Inquiry

                You may remember that we met at the High Speed Rail Summit in London on 9th September 2009.  

 

                Being well over the age of 60 myself, and so holding a local transport Concessionary Card, I have recently drafted the attached schedules which show what Over 60s holding these cards have to pay in fares on light rail systems around the country, compared with the fact that they don't have to pay to travel offpeak on buses in England. It is relevant to state that I have already forwarded copies to the All Party Parliamentary Light Rail Group and the Confederation of Passenger Transport.

 

                I have also put the attached file on my webpage at  www.flickr.com/photos/tournessel and hence it is in the public domain. This website is free to visit and anonymous for users and also contains the Edinburgh Tramway under construction and grassed sections of track on all those tramways in France which have part grassed track. Since 1st January 2009 I have travelled on all the metros and tramways in England and Scotland, except Docklands Light Railway. On Birmingham, Blackpool and Nottingham trams and Glasgow Subway I very politely presented my Tyne and Wear Over 60s Concessionary Card, to ticket collectors on the trams and over the counter in Glasgow, and was told equally politely that it was not valid on those trams/metro and so I had to buy a full-fare ticket. In Manchester of course I had to buy a ticket for the tram from a machine. On the Croydon tram I swiped my Oystercard as required on the posts at the stops and it charged me accordingly. On Sheffield Supertram I presented my Concessionary Card, it was accepted and so I got a free ride!

 

                In contrast in the past twelve months I have travelled FREE off-peak, outside my home territory of Tyne and Wear, on local buses in Birmingham, Cambridge, Chester, Derby, Hexham, Nottingham and Swindon.

 

                I should say that I have produced this data as an individual and not acting on behalf of the Light Rail Transit Associationa. Maybe the attached, which I hope that I have drawn up accurately, is of interest to pteg

 

                                                                              Graham Jellett

                                                                              Newcastle Area Officer

                                                                              Light Rail Transit Association

